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*Disclaimer: The informaƟon contained in this document is provided for informaƟonal purposes 
only, and should not be construed as legal advice on any subject maƩer. 

  

We are all seƩling in aŌer the flurry of ExecuƟve Orders in the first months of the Trump 
AdministraƟon.  Although many parts of the orders are undergoing legal challenges, as 
employers, it is important to ensure we understand what these orders mean and if there is any 
acƟon that should or should not be taken as a result.  

To take you back to January 2025, two execuƟve orders (ExecuƟve Order 14173 and 14151) 
were wriƩen targeƟng “illegal” Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) programs. Since then, 
employers have been waiƟng for guidance on what is considered “illegal DEI.” That long awaited 
guidance was released on March 19, 2025, jointly from the Equal Employment Opportunity 
Commission (EEOC) and Department of JusƟce (DOJ) which include two technical assistance 
documents.  

The full documents can be found here:   

"What To Do If You Experience DiscriminaƟon Related to DEI at Work."  

“What You Should Know About DEI-Related DiscriminaƟon at Work."  

Overall, the guidance did provide updated language on what the agencies refer to as “illegal” 
diversity, equity, inclusion and accessibility pracƟces. The guidance suggests that “an employer 
iniƟaƟve, policy, program, or pracƟce may be unlawful if it involves an employer or other 
covered enƟty taking an employment acƟon moƟvated – in whole or in part – by race, sex or 
another protected characterisƟc.”  

  

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR EMPLOYERS?  

Regardless of the back and forth with these regulaƟons, employers should remember the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964 is sƟll in force.  It is sƟll illegal to discriminate against anyone due to their 
protected status. Private employers can also conƟnue DE&I efforts but ensure they are open 

https://www.eeoc.gov/what-do-if-you-experience-discrimination-related-dei-work
https://www.eeoc.gov/wysk/what-you-should-know-about-dei-related-discrimination-work


and inclusive to all, not targeƟng a specific protected class. There are a few areas that 
employers should, however, be aware of.   

   

DEI Training. QuesƟons 10 and 11 in the FAQ porƟon of the guidance document warns that DEI 
training could create a hosƟle work environment, and thus result in a harassment claim.   

DEI Based IniƟaƟves. Overall, if your organizaƟon has any DEI iniƟaƟves, be sure they are 
inclusive and not exclusionary or have eligibility based on a parƟcular characterisƟc. What this 
means is that if you have programs (think internships, networking, mentorships) where 

membership is aimed at a specific protected trait, they should be open to everyone, and 
everyone should have equal access. Again, remember inclusivity.  

EEO Language. Legal experts have weighed in that there is no concern regarding conƟnuing to 
use the phrase “equal opportunity employer” on your job posƟngs and other employment 
related documents.    

Overall, it boils down to creaƟng a respecƞul, posiƟve work environment. Our advice to 
organizaƟons is to conƟnue your efforts to maintain an inclusive culture. It's essenƟal to review 
your exisƟng DEI policies and pracƟces to ensure they are compliant with the new guidance. By 
maintaining a focus on inclusivity and equal access, employers can foster a workplace that 
celebrates diversity while adhering to the most recent execuƟve orders.  

  


